File No. 08-3323-S1

INFORMATION, TECHNOLOGY, AND GENERAL SERVICES COMMITTEE REPORT
relative to the Master License Agreement with the Los Angeles Homeless Services Authority
(LAHSA) for the establishment of satellite offices Citywide with an initial location at 19040
Vanowen Street Citywide to utilize space to facilitate homeless outreach activities.

Recommendation for Council action:

AUTHORIZE the Department of General Services to negotiate and execute a Master License
agreement with LAHSA, a Joint Powers Authority of the City and County of Los Angeles, in
order to provide for the use of City space to facilitate homeless outreach activities under the
conditions as substantially outlined in the June 4, 2018 City Administrative Officer (CAO) report,
attached to the Council file.

Fiscal Impact Statement. The CAO reports that there is no General Fund impact as a result of
the recommended actions. The license locations are in existing facilities. No revenue will be
generated from the lease to the General Fund during the lease period.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.
Summary:

At the meeting held June 19, 2018, your Information, Technology, and General Services
Committee considered a June 4, 2018 CAO report relative to the Master License Agreement
with the LAHSA for the establishment of satellite offices Citywide with an initial location at 19040
Vanowen Street Citywide to utilize space to facilitate homeless outreach activities. The report
attached to the Council file, includes some background on the matter.

After an opportunity for public comment was held, the Committee moved to approve the
recommendation as reflected above. This matter is now forwarded to the City Council for its
considiration.

Respectfully Submitted
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